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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12TH NOVEMBER 2005
HEADED ITEM NO. 4 (d)(i)
Minutes of Meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee

held on 15th September 2005 which were confirmed at the Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on 17th November 2005.
Present:

Elected Members:

Councillor S. Laing





Councillor C. Keane

Councillor D. Keating

Councillor F. McCarthy

Councillor M. Murphy    

Councillor S. O’Connor

Councillor E. Tuffy

Sectoral Interests:
Tom Newton, Community Forum
Council Officials:
Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation and County Engineer. 

Mr. E. Cunningham, Senior Executive Officer

Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer

Mr. T. Curtin, Administrative Officer

Ms. H. Fallon, Senior Executive Officer 

Apologies Received:
Cllr Alex White

Massamba Nyamweenda ( Community Platform)
An Cathaoirleach, Councillor S. Laing presided.

1.  
Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 12th May 2005 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed.

2.
Transport Issues

Presentation by Mr T. Newton, Community Forum (including slides) setting out his groups position with regard to road, rail and bus issues in the Greater Dublin Area as well as South Dublin County Area.  In particular, the presentation included proposals for improving bus services in the City Centre (Quays area).

A detailed discussion followed in which al members participated.
Copy of presentation sent to Mr Owen Keegan, Director of Traffic.

3.
Cycles Lanes, Promotional Campaign and Maintenance of existing lanes


Councillor Stanley Laing introduced presentation on Blue Green Cycle Tracks by Paul Manimike, Executive Engineer, Roads Traffic Section on cycle track proposals in the County.  Councillor Laing noted the need for promotion of cycling and maintenance of cycle tracks.


Detailed discussion followed contributed to by all Members.


Councillor McCarthy and Keane referred to the need to encourage increased use of cycling by young people. Cllr Murphy referred in detail to the traffic problems associated with parents dropping children to school and requested a report on this issue with particular reference to the need for a pilot bus scheme.


Cllr Laing closed the meeting and indicated that discussion on cycling issues would continue at next meeting.


The Meeting concluded at 7.15pm

Siniú ______________________      Dáta​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​_____________________


An Cathaoirleach
